
Friendship Weeks began with Odd Socks Day—to celebrate and em-
brace all our differences which add flavour to our school family and 
make us our wonderful, unique selves. Throughout the week, chil-
dren have been thinking and talking about all things friendship relat-
ed, following the theme of One Kind Word. Staff have also enjoyed 
the week, sharing kindnesses with each other and remembering all 
the little things we love about our colleagues. We have a very kind 
and loving school family here, but it’s always good to refresh our val-
ues and spend time remembering the things which make this school 
so special. 
 
Children also enjoyed their Science Days this week, using science 
skills to make improvements to our local environments—you may 
have noticed some new bird feeders reusing plastic bottles around 
the school site, courtesy of Year 2. Children in Year 4 worked to cre-
ate ways to collect rain water. Year 6 focused on the problems creat-
ed by the melting of the polar ice caps, Year 3 have been studying 
plants and are considering ways to encourage more bees into the 

environment to help with pollination (working in areas which are not near the playground!). Children have been 
inspired by the recent COP26 event and have been invited to make their own personal pledges to make changes 
which will help our world. A lovely example of this was shared with us by Jack, who had seen Seif picking up some 
litter outside of school and putting it in the bin—a small act which makes a huge difference! 
 
It’s been a bit of a busy week as it was also Road Safety week. We have taken this opportunity to remind children 
about the rules when crossing the roads, and the need to be particularly careful at this time of year when it is 
dark much earlier in the evenings. Please do reiterate these rules with your children at home, and check that their 
coats/shoes etc have some sort of reflective material on them. I am aware that once again a delivery lorry chose 
to park on the zig zag lines in front of the school; we have already made Caterlink aware that we are not able to 
accept any deliveries before 9.00 because of the busyness of children arriving at school and I have reiterated this 
again this week. I am really very grateful to the parents who spoke with the driver about the dangers of parking 
on the lines and I will be following this up elsewhere. Please continue to do all you do to help keep all our children 
as safe as possible on and near the roads.  
 
As always, we wish you all a peaceful and restful weekend, 
 
Maria & all the team at St James’ 

office@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
head@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
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Be COVID Aware  

Do not come onto school site if you have any 
Coronavirus symptoms, & get tested. Maintain 
social distancing at all times. The symptoms are: 

• High temperature 

• New, continuous cough 

• Loss of or change to sense of smell or 
taste 
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Safeguarding 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub/view/guide/share-kindness-online


Upcoming Dates 

 

 

Mon 22nd Nov  Art Day—theme of collage 

Fri 26th Nov  2.00 Robins Class Assembly—via Zoom 

Thurs 2nd Dec  Y5/6 Sports Hall Athletics 

Fri 3rd Dec  Christmas decoration morning—sadly this will not include parents this year 

   2.00 Y1 Class Assembly—via Zoom 

Tues 7th Dec  Vision Screening Robins Class (School Nursing Team) 

Fri 10th Dec  Christmas Jumper Day 

Tues 14th Dec  Christmas Lunch 

Weds 15th Dec  PSA Christmas Bazaar 

   Christmas Show 5.00pm Robins, Whinchats, Canaries  - we will not be able to have a 
family audience this year, so are looking at other options 

Thurs 16th Dec  2.00pm Christmas Service—led by Years 4 & 5—virtual, via Teams or Zoom TBC 

Fri 17th Dec  End of term 1.30pm 

 

All dates and activities are subject to change due to the emerging COVID situation—we will always tell you as 
soon as we know/have made decisions. 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Jumper Day will take place on Friday 10th December. 
It is a fundraising event held each year. Children (and adults!) may wear a Christmas jumper and donate to Save 
the Children.   

As much as possible, we’d love to see home-made, reused or recycled jumpers rather than buying new ones. 

Try one of these ideas: 

• Borrow one from a friend/family member. 

• Decorate an old jumper to make it extra festive! 

• Visit a charity shop and buy a pre-loved jumper 

Alternatively…. 

This year, be more creative than ever and make an everyday jumper into a Christmas jumper for Christmas 
Jumper Day! 

• Find a plain jumper at home 

• Plan your Christmas jumper design and have fun! 

 

If you cannot sew, do not let that stop you from joining in. Try these ideas: Cut out a snowflake from paper or 
white fabric and attach it to your jumper using a safety pin, or  

Cut out a Christmas present shape out of felt. Tie some ribbon onto it and attach to your jumper with a safety 
pin. Attach baubles or tinsel. 

 

We cannot wait to see your chosen jumpers on 10th December!  

 

Mrs Corby  



COVID 

 

Please remember that if your child shows any COVID symptoms you must keep them at home and ar-
range for them to take a PCR test. Please also be aware of the minor symptoms. If you are in any doubt, 
please keep your child away from school. If your child displays any of the listed COVID symptoms, we 
will isolate them from others and contact you to arrange collection.  

 

We will provide remote learning activities for children who are at home due to COVID and are well 
enough to learn. There will also be times when, due to teacher illness and absence, we will not be able 
to monitor or provide remote learning or run Teams sessions. Please be aware that teachers do not 
have the capacity to provide remote learning for any other circumstances, including leaves of absence. 

 

The BBC has reported that the number of COVID cases is now highest in younger children (Covid cases 
highest in younger children in England - BBC News ) so we now need to be even more careful and cau-
tious. Thank you so much for all of you who exercise caution and for keeping your children at home if 
they are showing any symptoms of COVID, your actions are really helping to keep down transition of 
the virus . 

 

We have already implemented measures to restrict transmission, and the Local Health team have 
asked schools to continue with these measures for the time being. In addition, the advice has been fur-
ther strengthened : 

 I strongly advised that students in Year 3 and above and staff who are household contacts of a posi-
tive case and are exempt from isolation (because they are under 18 or are fully vaccinated) should 
take a daily lateral flow test for 7 days and should only attend their setting if their lateral flow test is 
negative. This advice remains in place and I would also encourage families with younger children (i.e. 
below Year 3) to follow this advice if they feel able to do so, to help prevent onward transmission 
within their setting. (Vicky Head, Director of Public Health, letter to schools 17th November 2021) 

Symptom Coronavirus 

Symptoms can range from 
mild to severe 

Cold 

Gradual onset of symptoms 

Flu 

Abrupt onset of symptoms 

Fever COMMON RARE COMMON 

Fatigue SOMETIMES SOMETIMES COMMON 

Cough COMMON MILD COMMON 

Loss of taste/smell COMMON SOMETIMES SOMETIMES 

Sneezing NO COMMON NO 

Aches & pains SOMETIMES COMMON COMMON 

Runny or stuff nose RARE COMMON SOMETIMES 

Sore throat SOMETIMES COMMON SOMETIMES 

Diarrhoea RARE NO SOMETIMES FOR CHILDREN 

Headache SOMETIMES RARE COMMON 

Shortness of breath SOMETIMES NO NO 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/health-59336666
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/health-59336666




 




